(b) (5) Attorney-Client Privilege

From: Jillings, Lee Anne - OSHA <Jillings.LeeAnne@dol.gov>

Sent: Friday, May 28, 2021 9:08 AM

To: Kramer, Allison - SOL <Kramer.Allison@dol.gov>; Aldrich, Robert - SOL <Aldrich.Robert@dol.gov>
Cc: Grossman, Elizabeth - OSHA <Grossman.Elizabeth@dol.gov>

Subject: FW: Response re FAQ on reporting adverse reactions to vaccines

FYI

From: Jillings, Lee Anne - OSHA <Jillings.LeeAnne@dol.gov>
Sent: Friday, May 28, 2021 9:07 AM

To: zzOSHA-DTSEM-MANAGERS <zzOSHA-DTSEM-MANAGERS@dol.gov>; (b) (6)

Subject: Response re FAQ on reporting adverse reactions to vaccines

Hi
Frank Meilinger share the below information related to inquiries on the revised FAQ on reporting adverse reactions to
vaccines.

If asked why we updated the FAQ on reporting adverse reactions to vaccines- here is the OPA approved response,
“OSHA reconsidered its policy in recognition of federal agencies ongoing work to encourage COVID-19 vaccinations. The
agency does not want to give any appearance of discouraging workers from receiving COVID-19 vaccination or
disincentivize employers employers vaccination efforts.”

Thanks
Lee Anne
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